

# 2021-01-15 Cornell LD4P3 Meeting notes

Date: 15 Jan 2021

Attendees: Jason, Huda, Greg, Lynette, Steven, Simeon

Regrets:

## Actions from [2021-01-08 Cornell LD4P3 Meeting notes](#)

- [Jason Kovari](#) will continue functional requirements efforts, starting with workflow diagramming and outlining environment
  - 2021-01-15: started working on this task; hope to have something to demo/discuss next week

## Agenda

### Discovery (WP3)

- <https://github.com/LD4P/discovery/projects/2> for issues etc.
- Draft of a discovery plan: [https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zKYW7FQVVNvyd0XjjW0qWznX9PC3jbmOE6Kz\\_yygPjs/edit?usp=sharing](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zKYW7FQVVNvyd0XjjW0qWznX9PC3jbmOE6Kz_yygPjs/edit?usp=sharing)
- **Strand 1: production piece**
  - Production requirements and functionality – [Production decision points](#)
  - Implementation work
    - 2021-01-15 D&A spring has started, Tim has moved Discogs code into codebase. Has removed call via QA to go directly to Discogs. Now in integration environment. Need to sort out ack/disclaimer with user rep feedback, perhaps technical information link
- **Strand 2: research: how to go from knowledge graph to an index**
  - [Research decision points](#), [Use cases](#)
  - First goal: DASH! dashboard (full page for entity) that extends on the idea of an embedded knowledge panel, aim to have functional prototype for end of year
  - DASH! (Displaying Authorities Seamlessly Here)
    - Dashboard design meeting kickoff [notes](#) - will also try to understand what our data will support or connections to other data sources
    - [https://docs.google.com/document/d/1PgQi3xobsPhr9DUHU\\_YGeimL1OjNiiTdklNWb36r3Gg/edit](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1PgQi3xobsPhr9DUHU_YGeimL1OjNiiTdklNWb36r3Gg/edit)
    - 2021-01-08 Huda has worked on DCP connection, Tim has been working on agents leveraging past work on knowledge panels to pull in LC data. Will move some calls into the server side. Greg has worked on moving Solr instances from original location into Solr cloud which will allow to retirement of a VM with EOL OS
    - 2021-01-15 Demo from Huda
      - Will spend next week finishing up prototype (add show all on timeline, etc.)
      - Question of whether it is best to have "details" link to follow broader/narrower, or just link the label. Question of distinguishing search (usual BL link) or go to entity
      - Comparing page for "Biology" in current interface and demo we see issue with handling large numbers or narrower terms (need "more" or similar), and also would be good to include "works about #" for each term
      - Huda brainstorming how to test: DOCUMENT LINK
      - What is this page called from a user perspective? Perhaps "subject page", "entity page" (maybe user doesn't know of entities), "bobble head" (because you put it on your dashboard)
- Discover Affinity Group
  - DAG recordings are going to Drive, problems with ownership and quotas
  - ACTION - Jason & Simeon to talk about LD4 spaces going forward

### Linked-Data Authority Support (WP2)

- [Qa Sinopia Collaboration](#) – Support and evolve QA+cache instance for use with QA
  - 2021-01-15
    - Not sure when next Stanford work on Sinopia will start
    - Lynette/Dave/Steven will review project board to decide next steps
- [Cache Containerization Plan](#) - Develop a sustainable solution that others can deploy
  - 2021-01-15
    - Greg's work now in main branch. Lynette has updated README documentation for running on localhost
    - Still need to document on AWS
    - Then test on generic linux box
    - Then hand off to Dave and Stanford to test setting it up
    - Later need to work out and document a production deployment (w. restart etc.) and try to get feedback from community
- [Search API Best Practices for Authoritative Data working group](#)
  - 2021-01-15 [E. Lynette Rayle](#) finish up user stories document [Supporting cataloger inclusion of external authoritative data](#) in early January then consider possible new charter for the group
    - Steven sending out survey results to PCC (before lunch/run today)
    - Lynette has requested feedback on user stories document by Jan 20, last meeting of current group on Jan 25
    - Will consider new charter on Jan 25

### Developing Cornell's functional requirements in order to move toward linked data

- C.f. Stanford functional requirements document: [https://docs.google.com/document/d/18H6zYGwKuG3SZqm9Q\\_cxkZThcdmBjknE6HdtQ-RRzk/edit#heading=h.4fu64x8jzm6e](https://docs.google.com/document/d/18H6zYGwKuG3SZqm9Q_cxkZThcdmBjknE6HdtQ-RRzk/edit#heading=h.4fu64x8jzm6e)

- What does success look like? And then how do we get there?
- Miro board (diagramming): [https://miro.com/app/board/o9J\\_lfXUUj8=](https://miro.com/app/board/o9J_lfXUUj8=/)
- Notes space: <https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TVPBFak7DkfjBptKI-pCMWQnOaiWHB0XCHswiB3Fr9g/edit?usp=sharing>

## Other Topics

- OCLC Linked Data / Entities Advisory Group
  - Request for UI and API testing from Jan 25
  - Lynette has Cornell key (a WSKEY) for testing
- PCC - Sinopia collaboration
  - 2021-01-15 Looking at support required to engage PCC libraries (documentation, mentoring program, etc.)
- PCC Task Group on Non-RDA Entities
  - 2021-01-15 PCC reviewed proposal but no decisions made yet, looking at description wrt cataloger use, discussion will continue
- Default branch name - WAIT until we can use github tools January 2021
  - Lynette is signed up to be a beta tester for github. Target for public release is end January

## Upcoming meetings

- <https://kula.uvic.ca/index.php/kula/announcement/view/1> . Call for Proposals - Special Issue: "The Metadata Issue: Metadata as Knowledge". Due January 31, 2021 (abstract 300-500 words). Includes "The use of linked open data to facilitate the interaction between metadata and bodies of knowledge" and "Cultural heritage organization (libraries, archives, galleries, and museums) and academic projects that contribute to or leverage open knowledge platforms such as Wikidata"
  - 2021-01-15 Huda will start a google doc
- code4lib - virtual next year
  - Steven/Tim/Tracey submitted something about Discogs work
  - Lynette proposed a talk on QA and API WG work
  - Voting happening now
  - Expecting to attend: Huda, Steven, Lynette - Simeon to follow up with discretionary spending and arranging payment
- Lynette doing a QA presentation at Samvera partner call in June

## Next Meeting(s), anyone out?:

- 2021-01-22 ...